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[bookmark: _GoBack]	The Pennsylvania Department of Human Services (DHS) has requested that Allegheny County participate in the 2018-2019 Nursing Home Intergovernmental Transfer Program (IGT) along with other Pennsylvania counties operating nursing home facilities.  Under this program, Allegheny County and other participating counties will transfer funds to DHS and DHS will use those funds to make payments to nursing facilities participating in the Medical Assistance program.  This will allow the Medical Assistance program to obtain additional Federal funding through the federal Medicaid program.

	Allegheny County participated in this program last year and has historically participated in similar IGT programs prior to 2008 when the Medical Assistance reimbursement system for County nursing facilities changed.

